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Please see that the Committee Of Adjustment gets these opposition copies for the hearing on
Tuesday.the 18th

Thank you.. 
Chris Wilson



                                                                                                                                                                                 Friday, March-14-25 

 

 

Committee of Adjustment City of Kitchener.        

 

The following is a brief list of issues that lead to public opposition in the approval of the A-2025-026-250 Frederick  COA 

application. 

 

 

 In the new March 18th site plan application A-2025-026, 8 visitor spaces   are applied for when currently 28 

spaces are required to facilitate 4 new apartments in this 250 Frederick address.. The building is currently 

overcrowded and visitor parking is already well below what is required by city planning. To diminish the 

availability of visitor parking by adding more units would further adversely affect the ability for tenants to enjoy 

their rental tenancy while entertaining visitors that would not have ready access to the building other than 

difficult to find street parking in a well congested downtown core. Acceptance of this application by the COA will 

trigger an appeal and an immediate yet another complaint to the Landlord Tenant Board against this property 

owner for violation of the Residential Tenancies Act 2006, c. 17, s. 22. “Landlord not to interfere with reasonable 

enjoyment” by means of overcrowding. 

 This property owner application was previously denied on the July 16,2024 COA  5.1 A 2024-052 at the 250 

Frederick Street agenda ,whereas the seated COA decided the application be refused for the following reasons. 

1) The variances requested i n the application were not minor. 2) The application was not desirable for the 

appropriate development of the property. And 3) the general intent and purpose of the City of Kitchener zoning 

bylaw and current official plan Is not being maintained on the subject property. 

 I have included a petition of tenants and interested parties in the first opposition to this application with the 

original cover letter and evidence from July 16,2024 COA  5.1 A 2024-052 at the 250 Frederick Street hearing. 

Nothing has changed with the available visitors parking status of the property as it remains crowded and not 

maintained as per site plan. 

 

 

 

Thank you for your consideration 

Chris Wilson  

 
























